
 
Nominations Report 

 
The following is the list of Nominees to the Board of Directors for 2025/2026                                             

submitted for approval to the Annual General Meeting on Thursday, June 26, 2025  
 

NOMINEE LENGTH OF TERM TERM TO EXPIRE 

Tim Papez 2 years  July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2027 

Marylou Chatland 2 years July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2027 

Greg Hall  2 years July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2027 

Lonnie Johnson  2 years July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2027 

Tricia Klunder  2 years July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2027  

 
Nominee Information 

 

 

Tim Papez  
 
Tim is an MV Services Consultant with Rockwell Automation Inc.  He is a 
Certified Technologist by OACETT with 35 years’ experience of electrical         
design, control and project management. He brings a family perspective to the 
Board. Tim was nominated to the Board for his first 2-year term in 2023.  
 
 

  

 
 

Marylou Chatland   
Marylou brings a family perspective to the Board with a daughter receiving 
services. She is a retired teacher from the Grand Erie District School Board. She 
is a past Director of the Board holding positions as President and Past-
President. She looks forward to continuing her support for the agency’s mission 
and to help guide us through the sector’s “Journey to Belonging” 
transformation. Marylou was nominated to the Board for her first 2-year term 
in June 2023. She accepted the position of Vice-President in June 2024.   

  

 

Greg Hall 
Greg is the parent of a daughter who receives support at Community Living 
Brant. He is a past Director of the Board and served on the Board for Habitat for 
Humanity Brant Norfolk. Greg is retired from the construction industry but still 
performs short contract work performing large industrial construction 
estimates. He is interested in serving in areas that benefit disadvantaged 
people. Greg was nominated to the Board for a his first 2-year term in June 
2023.  

 



 

Lonnie Johnson 
Lonnie brings experience as a banking professional with over 15+ years in the 
finance industry.  He previously served for 5 years as a Board member and Vice-
Chair for Habitat for Humanity Brant Norfolk. Lonnie was nominated to the 
Board for his first 2-year term in September 2023.  He was elected to the 
position of Vice-President in January 2024 which he served until June 2024. He 
was elected to the position of President in June 2024.    

  

 

Tricia Klunder 
Tricia brings a family perspective to the Board. She is a recruiter with 
experience as a corporate recruiter for a multi-national company. She brings 
experience from being a volunteer and a Board member of Extend-A-Family in 
Toronto. She was also a mentor with the Toronto Regional Immigrant 
Employment Council.  Tricia was nominated as a Director to the Board in June 
2021.  In June 2023, she was elected to the position of Treasurer, a position 
which she has held since then. 

 


